
PENRITH PANTHERS   

2020 JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE TEAMS 
  

Congratulations to all U12 Boys and Girls who have been selected to represent 

Penrith Basketball Association in the 2020 Metropolitan Junior Championships. 

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:  All athletes and guardians please ensure you fulfil the obligations below to 

secure your place in the 2020 program.  
 

 

• COMPULSORY UNIFORM ORDERS - All athletes are now required to attend representative Uniform 

Fitting/Order sessions. ***(Only athletes who represented Penrith in 2019 and do not require any new 

uniforms in 2020 are exempt. Note: Rep socks will be available to order for 2020).  

• No payment required at time of order. Penrith staff will assist will all uniform fittings and orders.  

 

U12 Girls – Thursday 21st November 5.30pm to 6.30pm 

U12 Boys – Thursday 21st November 6.30pm to 7.30pm 
 

• AGE GROUP SKILLS - All U12 players will commence squad skills sessions on Saturday mornings 

7.00am to 8.15am on 23rd November, 30th November, 7th December, 14th December.  
 

• REPRESENTATIVE LEVY – Instalment One of $100.00 is due by Friday 13th December.  

The Active Kids Vouchers is accepted for Representative Levy.  

Instalment Two of $100.00 is due by 29th March with final instalment of $350.00 due by 4th July.  
 

• Development Player Levy has been set at $275 which includes Saturday morning squad skills plus all 

team training. Instalment One of $100 is due by Friday 13th December with balance due by 29th March.  

***Development Players are only required to purchase representative shorts, training singlet and 

Hoodie.  
 

• PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT FORM – All athletes selected to our representative program MUST 

COMPLETE AND RETURN the Representative Behaviour and Agreement Form no later than FRIDAY 

22ND NOVEMBER.  

 

• PLAYERS REQUIRING A CLEARANCE FROM OTHER ASSOCIATIONS: Any player selected at Penrith who 

represented an Association other than Penrith will need to have a Clearance approved by BNSW. 

There are strict rules relating to transfers/clearances between Associations. Penrith Basketball staff 

will request this clearance on your behalf, if required. Denial will result in removal from the Penrith 

program. 
 

• REPRESENTATIVE TRAINING: Midweek training will begin in the New Year once a schedule has been 

approved between the Association and your Team Coach. This information will be communicated to 

you by your Team Coach and or Manager. 
 

• COMMUNICATION: Your team officials will communicate information to you throughout the season 

however if you do need to contact the Penrith Basketball staff, please email 

contact@penrithbasketball.net 

 

• PDBA will communicate further information to you on Wednesday 20th November 

mailto:contact@penrithbasketball.net

